Minutes of The Inaugural Meeting of Maryburgh Community Council

25th November 2015 in Maryburgh Hall at 7.30pm
Chairperson : Cllr A Mackinnon
Persons Present : 
Cllr A Mackinnon, Cllr G Mackenzie, J MacLennan, E Sinclair, A Steel, T Thomas, M Colven, C Hepburn.
Apologies : A Matheson, J Dunsmore
1. Councillor Mackinnon welcomed all present and called for any nominations for the appointment of Chairperson. 
Charles Hepburn was duly nominated by Jenny MacLennan an Seconded by Morris Colven. Charles was unanimously elected by those present, to the office of Maryburgh Community Council Chairman.  
2. Cllr Mackinnon handed over the chair and our newly elected Chairman, Charles Hepburn continued with the installation of further Community Council Office Bearers, those elected being as follows;
                       Secretary                    -                  J MacLennan                        (Proposed M. Colven Seconded C Hepburn)
                       Treasurer                    -                  J Dunsmore (in absentia)     (Proposed J MacLennan Seconded T Thomas)

                       Vice Chairman           -                  M Colven                             (Proposed J MacLennan Seconded A Steel)

                       MAC Representative  -                 To be decided at a later date after the MAC January AGM is held.
3. With Officers having been elected, the date for the next meeting was set for Wednesday 27th January 2016 and the establishment meeting was concluded.  
The newly elected Community Council decided to remain in situ and conduct existing Community Council business, which after the Minutes of the previous meeting were adopted, constituted discussing and dealing where possible with the following topics;
· Ben Wyvis School (Audit update)
              The date for an Open Meeting involving parents, School partnership organisations, the general public and Maryburgh Community Council (Conon Bridge CC have ceased operating due to numbers falling below the legal requisite.) has been set for Tuesday 24th November at 6pm to publicly discuss the matter and what has been learned from this ‘experience’. The meeting will be held in the Leanaig Centre. A series of questions are to be put to the Chief Executive with regard to the school ‘experience’ and the effect it has subsequently had on both communities since its inception. (The questions are listed at Annex A). It is anticipated that some form of compensation be paid to Maryburgh to help reinstate a central focal point that will be of benefit to the entire Maryburgh community. 
              Cllrs Mckinnon and Mackenzie  informed us that £2000 has been set aside in order for a structural survey to be carried out at the community centre to assess what maintenance, repair, refurbishment and replacement is required to upgrade the premises in order to help in achieving the above. The Secretary will arrange for a survey to be undertaken in due course. In the interim period, it is hoped that a commitment to fund repairs etc. will be undertaken by Highland Council at the Open Meeting.

              Tom Thomas, on behalf of all present, thanked the Councillors for their continued hard work with regard to the ongoing  Ben Wyvis school issues and in helping the community. The Chairman formally requested that their dedication be recognised with our grateful thanks to them all being duly recorded herein.

· Road Safety audit
               No update regarding the audit of the road safety measures in situ - Smiley face signs & chicanes, or the speed limit monitoring was available. This is due to the audit being incomplete at this time. Also there is no record of the community comments which were sent to the council officer regarding the chicanes having been received.
              Also unavailable was any update regarding the request for the erection of a safety barrier at the junction of Back Road / Dunglass Road. Cllr Mackinnon will follow up these matters, particularly the case of the ‘missing audit’ and hopefully be in a position to update the CC regarding both matters at our next meeting in January.

· Community police update 
              PC Mackenzie was not available to attend due to his shift pattern clashing with this meeting. A typed report outlining the fact that there was very little to report in the way of ‘criminality’ was submitted in lieu of his attendance. The report did not however satisfy the community council in that there were no figures available and therefore no indication of the types and locations of offences occurring in the local area that the community should be fully aware of. 
              Neither was there any ‘comparable data’ outlining details of any previous equivalent period(s) to indicate whether either any increase, or decrease in offences is/was being committed. The Secretary will outline our concerns to PC Mackenzie and request that reports in the format required are submitted to the CC should he be unable to attend future meetings in person. 
· MAC Ltd update  

The worst news is that the lottery rejected our application for major funding. As previously noted Plan B is now in operation with liaison between MFG and HIE and the lottery. A regional development officer has been assigned to us< ( Claire Munro), who has already visited the site and is meeting with the MAC board in a few days.The council are awaiting the results of the school meeting with Steve Barron and Margaret Davidson the leader of the council. Jenny will continue to liase with Di Agnew as before
· Finance
                                                     Jamie reports only our broadband contribution  has been paid this month. No other changes.
· A.O.C.B. 
· Maryburgh Roundabout (The Newsletter…)

The ‘Roundabout’ newsletter, regularly circulated to all local households, is a useful medium for information of concern to residents to be imparted. There is however a lack of clarity regarding the ‘ownership’ responsibilities of the publication.
Enquiries will be made in order to establish ‘who’ exactly should be undertaking the creation, publication and distribution of this.

It is currently unclear as to which particular individual body – The CC, MAC, or any ‘other group’ i.e. The Gala Committee, are either solely responsible or should all be involved in this. It is felt that a single body should have the responsibility for the ‘purse strings for the publication, with of course input from any other interested groups wishing to contribute to it. It became clear at the meeting, that Highland Council officially recognise the Community Council as being the ‘umbrella’ organisation, with any other groups in the framework being covered, so to speak, by the umbrella. However the hall and football pitch are the responsibility of the MAC Board Ltd and as such are an autonomous body, happily one who we work closely with at all times.

·       Potholes 
The recent 'pothole' filling was discussed again. Some, although not all areas, have been looked at again and defects remaining after the original ‘repairs’ were made have been rectified. Details of any new or recently repaired potholes requiring further attention, can be submitted online via the Highland Council website, link to which is provided on the ‘Maryburgh Hub’ (www.maryburgh.org.uk) A reference number is generated on submission and should be used to check 
the current progress of any report submitted. The local community are urged to report issues in this way as everything is logged and all complaints will be dealt with appropriately.

·       Bus stop ‘notice boards’
Andrew Steel had received a Allen key to access one the boards in order to post articles of interest to the community thereon. Another notice board is inaccessible due to being cylinder locked and no key for it being available.
·        Next Meeting
The date for the next meeting (Set during the establishment meeting.) will be Wednesday 27th January 2016 at 7.30pm
With nothing further to discuss, the meeting was closed at 8:50 pm.

